Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2006
Officers:  
President – Dr. William W. Holt
Vice President –
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Walter Whitehurst
Chaplain – Dr. Lee W. Porter, DDS 
Registrar – Dr. Ronald W. Davis
Historian – Dick Eisenman
Trustee (Property) – Robert “Bob” Avent
Board Member at large – Russell Holt
Board Member at Large – Bob Avent
Significant Accomplishments:
· 7 Jan – Business meeting at Chris’ Restaurant 

· Bob Avent will chair the George Washington Endowment Fund

· Steve Pittard, Eastern Area VP for NCSSAR – encouraged members to assume leadership roles in the state and national organizations

· 18 Feb – Annual dinner at UNCW Madeline Suite – Guest Speaker was Jack Fryar.
· 5 May – Business meeting at Golden Corral

· Treasurer reported $1,400 plus a CD

· Chapter voted to support the new National Foundation for American Heritage with $100

· Chairman of the George Washington Endowment Fund asked that each member add $5.00 to their annual chapter dues to go towards the fund.

· 16 Jun – Business meeting at Chris’ Restaurant
· A wreath that the chapter purchased has been lost; the florist went out of business and no one knows where the wreath is; President Holt purchased a new wreath for the chapter to be used at ceremonies.

· The chapter has a banner for parades thanks to Compatriot Ron Davis

· Chapter voted to lend our support to preserving Fort Johnston in Brunswick County.

· Chapter meetings are to be held on the third Saturday of alternate months for the foreseeable future. 

· Need a volunteer to assume the position of chapter vice-president; the office has been vacant for three years.

· 15 Jul – Chapter picnic at Hugh McRae Park

· 18 Aug – State web master asks each chapter to find a chapter web master to assist in updating the state web site.

· 30 Sep business meeting at The Kitchens – 

· Members were asked to form a color guard

· A new meeting location, Lake Shore Commons, was considered; Compatriot Jim Brumit looked into the possibility for the November meeting.

· 28 Oct – Dinner meeting at UNCW Madeline Suite

· 9 Nov - Grave Marking in Kenansville for Pvt James Pearsall
· 18 Nov – Business meeting at Lake Shore Commons

· Treasurer reported that account was at approximately $3,000.

· Chapter newsletter will be sent via e-mail and printed copies to those members without electronic mail capability.

New Members -2006 – None
There were 37 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.

In Memorial:  None

Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Historian
William W. Holt – Communications Committee Chairman
